OSURA Board Meeting Minutes
Friday, November 13, 2009

Present: Gideon Alegado, John Block, Erin Haynes, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Curt McCann, Helen Polensek, Susan Poole, Kate Sanders, Bill Smart, Terri Tower, Jo Anne Trow.

Absent: Gary Tiedeman

Meeting called to order at 10:04 by President Jo Anne Trow.

Approval of minutes: The October minutes were approved as distributed and revised via email.

Treasurer’s report: For the OSU Foundation account, Carol Kronstad reported: starting  balance, $21065; income to date, $5275; expenses, $1559; ending balance, $24781. 
For the OSU account (XURA), expenses were: Fees and services, $204.40 (Shuttle bus to Stahlbush - $184.40 and University Day booth - $20.00); Public Relations, $109.00; office/postage/mailing/duplicating (Summer Newsletter), $665.90. The remaining balance in our XURA account is $8020.60.
The bus expenses for the Stahlbush Island tour were $184.40. Members attending the tour paid a bus fee, which yielded $120.00. (This amount was placed into the Foundation account.)

Committee Reports
Golf comm: No report. The next annual tournament is scheduled for September 15, 2010.
Member Services Comm: Jo Anne Trow reported that the committee will meet in the coming week. The first committee event, “How to be a COOL grandparent,” is being held on November 17 in the OSU Foundation Board Room. Response to the several email notices sent to members has been good.
Scholarship Comm: Susan Poole reported that the committee met recently and has been working on a revised application brochure to go out. In addition, some means of electronic advertising is being considered. A March 5 deadline for receipt of applications has been set.

Program Comm: Curt McCann reported that the Stahlbush Island tour was excellent and was well-attended. Jan Mosley is working on a tour of the new OSU co-generation energy facility. Kathy Heath has been planning two OSU-team sports events: a night with the Women’s Basketball game on Thursday, January 21 and a Gymnastics event on Friday, February 12. Nancy Evans is working on an OSU Theatre play for February 19. Stephanie Jorgensen is setting up a tour of the Oregon Gardens in Silverton, with May 19 or May 20 as probable dates.
The following suggestions for new programs were made by Board members: Bill Smart recommended a tour of the OSU Open-Source Lab; Terri Tower suggested a river-raft float that would be available for non-golfers at the Golf tournament; Jo Anne Trow suggested a tour of the newly renovated facilities in Gill Coliseum
Newsletter/Directory: Kate Sanders reported that the Fall Edition of the OSURA Newsletter is nearing completion. The lead story, on the Golf Tournament, is in progress.

The Membership Directory copy has been completed and sent for publication and mailing. There has been a delay in publication due to work loads in Printing Services.

The new-look OSURA website has been up and running for awhile. To date, there have not been very many hits. It was suggested that an email be sent out at some point urging members to check out the site.
Volunteer Comm: Terri Tower reported an excellent turnout of volunteers for the OSU Career Fair. About twenty-five members donated their time and all were very busy throughout as there was very high student participation. There was some discussion of ways to get new people to volunteer. Volunteering is an opportunity to get involved in a significantly helpful way on campus. The next volunteer opportunity will be in February.
Old Business
PERS library archive. Bill Smart and Jo Anne Trow met with Greg Scott, Curt Pederson,  and Shay Dakan, Head of the Open Source Lab to make a decision on hosting of the PERS archival files. Everyone was in agreement that having OSU host the archive was a good idea. The Open Source lab will operate the hosting involved. The OSURA Board has completed its role as a facilitator in this matter.
Committee membership status. Jo Anne Trow stated that all committees and chairs are set, except that more members are needed for the Membership Comm.

Board meeting dates. It was decided that the following minimize the chance of conflicts with board-members other obligations: Dec. 11, Jan. 15, Feb. 12, March 12, and April 9.
Meeting on University reorganization. After brief discussion, it was decided that it is too early in the game to try scheduling such an event for OSURA members.

New Business

Northwest Regional meeting of Retirement Associations. This group plans to meet in early May. This timing may conflict with the May 5, 2010 date set by our Board for the Annual OSURA meeting. Thus, the matter of dates remains to be decided. Jo Anne stated that she feels it is important that we stay involved with this regional group as we have indicated an interest in hosting the annual Northwest Regional meeting here at OSU sometime in the future.
Meeting adjourned at 11:27 A.M.    Next meeting: Friday, December 11.
Minutes submitted by Jim Krueger, Secretary.

